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July 16, 2018

The Honorable Elaine I. Chao
Secretary
U.S. Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
Washington, DC 20590

RE: Memphis, Tennessee and MATA 2018 BUILDApplication

Dear Secretary Chao:

On behalf of St. Jude Children's Research Hospital, I am pleased to support the
application from the City of Memphis and the Memphis Area Transit Authority (MATA)
for the 2018 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD)
Transportation grant.

St. Jude is a world class research and treatment hospital for childhood catastrophic
diseases and has its main campus in the downtown area in relative proximity to the
proposed Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) line. Our campus includes approximately 4,500
employees and tens of thousands of patient and family visits each year. The proposed
BRTwill facilitate access for our employees living along this corridor. It will also enable
out of town family members that may arrive without personal transportation to
conveniently access the hospital and their family members.

We urge you to approve the Memphis and MATA application and will continue to
support progressive commuter options including the BRT.

obert R. Clark
Chief Government Affairs Officer
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July 17,2018

The Honorable Elaine L. Chao

Secretary
U.S. Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE

Washington, DC 20590

RE: Memphis, Tennessee and MATA 2018 BUILD Application

Dear Secretary Chao:

please accept this expression of support for the City of Memphis and Memphis Area Transit

Authority (n4nfn; application for the 2018 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage

Development (BUILD) Transportation grant. In a sprawling city with a land mass of 347 square

miles and poverty rate above i6\o, 
"o*t"cting 

more citizens to opportunity and growing economic

activity, *ttit. aiso addressing safety, infrastructure, and needs of the future are top priorities in

ou, ,ó*-unity. A successful 2018 BUILD application will help Memphis to more quickly

implement a planned public surface transportation project expected to spur further private

investment and public use. This project will provide a multimodal solution that utilizes the most

promising technôlogy and best practices to deliver transportation and help incentivize development

that will fill the gaps of blight and chronic disinvestment.

The City of Memphis and MATA, with the support of many partners, are applying to develop and

sustain ihe city's first rapid transit project, the Memphis Innovation Corridor Project (Innovation

Conidor). This project is recommended after three years of studying how best to increase high-

frequency travel opiions to access decentjobs, quality educational opportunities, and affordable

housing. The Innovation Conidor will serve as an east-west trunk line that will connect low income

and ceãtral city neighborhoods to employment and education centers. The Innovation Corridor

connects with othei modes such as streetcar service returning to downtown and midtown; to

bicycle and pedestrian projects such as the TIGER IV Main to Main grant and bike share system;

urrd to existíng transit r.tuiæ and the next planned rapid transit corridor. In addition, it provides

solutions to one of the top civic challenges emerging in our Memphis 3.0 Comprehensive Plan:

better transit and infrastructure.

Developing this transportation network will connect public and private investments totaling

billions oftoilars between Downtown Memphis and the University of Memphis, and along the

Innovation Conidor including the Memphis Medical District, a recent HUD Choice Neighborhood

Implementation Grant, and ieveral large retail and hotel projects along Union Avenue. 2018

gÚ1¡p will help Memphis greatly accelerate goals to build density, spur infill development'
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increase access to transit and other modes of transportation, and most of all getting more of our

citizens to work.

Thank you for making this opportunity available to America's communities. We appreciate your

favorable consideration of our application.

Y'

Rudd
President

An Egul Opportunity . Afffmatiw Astion Univeßity
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July 16, 2018

The Honorable Elaine I. Chao

Secretary
U.S. Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
Washington, DC 20590

RE: Memphis, Tennessee and MATA 2018 BUILD Application

Dear Secretary Chao:

Please accept this expression of support for the City of Memphis and Memphis Area Transit Authority
(MATA) application for the 2018 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD)
Transportation grant. In a sprawling city with a land mass of 347 square miles and poverty rate above
26%, connecting more citizens to opportunity and growing economic activity, while also addressing safety,
infrastructure, and needs of the future are top priorities in our community. A successful 2018 BUILD
application will help Memphis to more quickly implement a planned public surface transportation project
expected to spur further private investment and public use. This project will provide a multimodal solution
that utilizes the most promising technology and best practices to deliver transportation and help
incentivize development that will fill the gaps of blight and chronic disinvestment.

The City of Memphis and MATA, with the support of many partners, are applying to develop and sustain
the city's first rapid transit project, the Memphis Innovation Corridor Project (Innovation Corridor). This
project is recommended after three years of studying how best to increase high -frequency travel options
to access decent jobs, quality educational opportunities, and affordable housing. The Innovation Corridor
will serve as an east -west trunk line that will connect low income and central city neighborhoods to
employment and education centers. The Innovation Corridor connects with other modes such as streetcar
service returning to downtown and midtown; to and pedestrian projects such as the TIGER IV Main
to Main grant and bike share system; and to existing transit service and the next planned rapid transit
corridor. In addition, it provides solutions to one of the top civic challenges emerging in our Memphis 3.0.
Comprehensive Plan: better transit and infrastructure.

Developing this transportation network will connect significant public and private investments between
Downtown Memphis and the University of Memphis, and along the Innovation Corridor including the
Memphis Medical District, a recent HUD Choice Neighborhood Implementation Grant, and several large
retail and hotel projects along Union Avenue. 2018 BUILD will help Memphis greatly accelerate goals to
build density, spur infill development, increase access to transit and other modes of transportation, and
most of all getting more of our citizens to work.



Thank you for making this opportunity available to America's communities. We appreciate your favorable
consideration of our application.

Teresa Sloyan

President







July 17, 2018 

The Honorable Elaine l. Chao 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Memphis, Tennessee and MATA 2018 BUILD Application 
 
Dear Secretary Chao: 
 
Please accept this expression of support for the City of Memphis and Memphis Area Transit Authority 
(MATA) application for the 2018 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) 
Transportation grant. In a sprawling city with a land mass of 347 square miles and poverty rate above 
26%, connecting more citizens to opportunity is a top priority for our community. Equally important is 
growing economic activity, while also addressing safety, infrastructure, and needs of our future. A 
successful 2018 BUILD application will help Memphis to more quickly implement a planned public surface 
transportation project expected to spur further private investment and public use. This project will 
provide a multimodal solution that utilizes the most promising technology and best practices to deliver 
transportation and help incentivize development to fill the gaps of blight and chronic disinvestment. 
 
The City of Memphis and MATA, with the support of many partners like the Downtown Memphis 
Commission, are applying to develop and sustain the city’s first rapid transit project, the Memphis 
Innovation Corridor Project (Innovation Corridor). This project is recommended after three years of 
studying how to best increase high-frequency travel options to access decent jobs, quality educational 
opportunities, and affordable housing. The Innovation Corridor will serve as an east-west trunk-line that 
will connect low-income and central city neighborhoods to employment and education centers. The 
Innovation Corridor connects with other modes such as trolley service returning to downtown and 
midtown Memphis; to bicycle and pedestrian projects such as the TIGER IV Main to Main grant and bike 
share system; and to existing transit service. In addition, it provides solutions to one of the top civic 
challenges emerging in our Memphis 3.0 Comprehensive Plan: better transit and infrastructure. 
 
Developing this transportation network will connect public and private investments totaling billions of 
dollars between Downtown Memphis and the University of Memphis, and along the Innovation Corridor 
including South City, a recent HUD Choice Neighborhood Implementation Grant, and several large retail 
and hotel projects along Union Avenue. Connecting these important Downtown neighborhoods is critical 
to building the density we need to create a robust city core. 2018 BUILD will help Memphis greatly 
accelerate goals to build this density, spur infill development, increase access to transit and other modes 
of transportation, and most of all getting more of our citizens to work. 
 
Thank you for making this opportunity available to our community. We appreciate your favorable 
consideration of our application. 
 
  
Respectfully,  

 

Jennifer Oswalt, President & CEO 
Downtown Memphis Commission 
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July 2, 2018 
 
The Honorable Elaine l. Chao 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Memphis, Tennessee and MATA 2018 BUILD Application 
 
Dear Secretary Chao: 
 
Please accept this expression of support for the City of Memphis and Memphis Area Transit Authority 
(MATA) application for the 2018 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) 
Transportation grant. In a sprawling city with a land mass of 347 square miles and poverty rate above 
26%, connecting more citizens to opportunity and growing economic activity, while also addressing safety, 
infrastructure, and needs of the future are top priorities in our community. A successful 2018 BUILD 
application will help Memphis to more quickly implement a planned public surface transportation project 
expected to spur further private investment and public use. This project will provide a multimodal solution 
that utilizes the most promising technology and best practices to deliver transportation and help 
incentivize development that will fill the gaps of blight and chronic disinvestment. 
 
The City of Memphis and MATA, with the support of many partners, are applying to develop and sustain 
the city’s first rapid transit project, the Memphis Innovation Corridor Project (Innovation Corridor).  This 
project is recommended after three years of studying how best to increase high-frequency travel options 
to access decent jobs, quality educational opportunities, and affordable housing. The Innovation Corridor 
will serve as an east-west trunk line that will connect low income and central city neighborhoods to 
employment and education centers. The Innovation Corridor connects with other modes such as streetcar 
service returning to downtown and midtown; to bicycle and pedestrian projects such as the TIGER IV Main 
to Main grant and bike share system; and to existing transit service and the next planned rapid transit 
corridor. In addition, it provides solutions to one of the top civic challenges emerging in our Memphis 3.0 
Comprehensive Plan: better transit and infrastructure. 
 
Developing this transportation network will connect public and private investments totaling billions of 
dollars between Downtown Memphis and the University of Memphis, and along the Innovation Corridor 
including the Memphis Medical District, a recent HUD Choice Neighborhood Implementation Grant, and 
several large retail and hotel projects along Union Avenue. 2018 BUILD will help Memphis greatly 
accelerate goals to build density, spur infill development, increase access to transit and other modes of 
transportation, and most of all getting more of our citizens to work. 
 
Thank you for making this opportunity available to America’s communities. We appreciate your favorable 
consideration of our application. 

http://www.sustainableshelby.com/
http://www.midsouthgreenprint.org/


 
Sincerely, 

 
Jenna Thompson, M.Arch, LEED AP 
Administrator 











 
  

 
 
 



 
  

 
 
 



 
 
  
July 17, 2018 
 

 
 
 
The Honorable Elaine l. Chao 
Secretary  
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Memphis, Tennessee and MATA 2018 BUILD Application 
 

Dear Secretary Chao: 
 

Please accept this expression of support for the City of Memphis and Memphis Area Transit Authority 
(MATA) application for the 2018 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) 
Transportation grant. In a sprawling city with a land mass of 347 square miles and poverty rate above 
26%, connecting more citizens to opportunity and growing economic activity, while also addressing 
safety, infrastructure, and needs of the future are top priorities in our community. A successful 2018 
BUILD application will help Memphis to more quickly implement a planned public surface transportation 
project expected to spur further private investment and public use. This project will provide a 
multimodal solution that utilizes the most promising technology and best practices to deliver 
transportation and help incentivize development that will fill the gaps of blight and chronic 
disinvestment. 
 
The City of Memphis and MATA, with the support of many partners, are applying to develop and sustain 
the city’s first rapid transit project, the Memphis Innovation Corridor Project (Innovation Corridor).  This 
project is recommended after three years of studying how best to increase high-frequency travel 
options to access decent jobs, quality educational opportunities, and affordable housing. The Innovation 
Corridor will serve as an east-west trunk line that will connect low income and central city 
neighborhoods to employment and education centers. The Innovation Corridor connects with other 
modes such as streetcar service returning to downtown and midtown; to bicycle and pedestrian projects 
such as the TIGER IV Main to Main grant and bike share system; and to existing transit service and the 
next planned rapid transit corridor. In addition, it provides solutions to one of the top civic challenges 
emerging in our Memphis 3.0 Comprehensive Plan: better transit and infrastructure. 
 
Developing this transportation network will connect public and private investments totaling billions of 
dollars between Downtown Memphis and the University of Memphis, and along the Innovation Corridor 
including the Memphis Medical District, a recent HUD Choice Neighborhood Implementation Grant, and 
several large retail and hotel projects along Union Avenue. 2018 BUILD will help Memphis greatly 
accelerate goals to build density, spur infill development, increase access to transit and other modes of 
transportation, and most of all getting more of our citizens to work 
 
 



Thank you for making this opportunity available to America’s communities. We appreciate your 
favorable consideration of our application. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

Kevin Kane 
President & CEO 
Memphis Tourism 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

July 12, 2018 

The Honorable Elaine l. Chao 
Secretary, U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE:  Memphis, Tennessee and MATA 2018 BUILD Application 
 
Dear Secretary Chao: 
 
Please accept our support for the City of Memphis and Memphis Area Transit Authority (MATA) application 
for the 2018 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) Transportation grant. In a 
sprawling city with a land mass of 347 square miles and poverty rate above 26%, connecting more citizens 
to opportunity and growing economic activity, while also addressing safety, infrastructure, and needs of 
the future are top priorities in our community.  A successful 2018 BUILD application will help Memphis to 
more quickly implement a planned public surface transportation project to spur further private investment 
and public use.  This project will utilize the most promising technology and best practices to deliver 
transportation and help incentivize development that will fill the gaps of blight and chronic disinvestment. 
 
The City of Memphis and MATA, with the support of many partners, are applying to develop and sustain 
the city’s first rapid transit project, the Memphis Innovation Corridor Project (Innovation Corridor).  This 
project is recommended after three years of studying how best to increase high-frequency travel options 
to access decent jobs, quality educational opportunities, and affordable housing. The Innovation Corridor 
will serve as an east-west trunk line that will connect low income and central city neighborhoods to 
employment and education centers.  The Innovation Corridor connects with other modes such as streetcar 
service returning to downtown and midtown; to bicycle and pedestrian projects such as the TIGER IV Main 
to Main grant and Explore Bike Share system; and to existing transit service and the next planned rapid 
transit corridor.  In addition, it provides solutions to one of the top civic challenges emerging in our 
Memphis 3.0 Comprehensive Plan: better transit and infrastructure. 
 
Developing this transportation network will connect public and private investments totaling billions of 
dollars between Downtown Memphis and the University of Memphis, and along the Innovation Corridor 
including the Memphis Medical District, a recent HUD Choice Neighborhood Implementation Grant, and 
several large retail and hotel projects along Union Avenue.  2018 BUILD will help Memphis greatly 
accelerate goals to build density, spur infill development, increase access to transit and other modes of 
transportation, and most of all getting more of our citizens to work. 
 
Thank you for this opportunity.  We appreciate your favorable consideration of the application. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Trey Moore 
Executive Director, Explore Bike Share 
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